

CITY OF RAPID CITY

RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701-2724

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

300 Sixth Street

Patsy Horton, Transportation Planning Coordinator Transportation Planning Division City web: www.rcgov.org

Fax: 605-394-6636 e-mail: patsy.horton@rcgov.org

Phone: 605-394-4120

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Rapid City Public Works Committee

FROM:

Patsy Horton, Transportation Planning Coordinator

DATE:

August 27, 2003

RE:

Eglin Street Corridor Study

Attached for your review is a copy of the Eglin Street Corridor Study Final Draft Report. Ferber Engineering will be making a brief presentation at the September 9, 2003, Public Works Committee meeting, and we will be asking for your acceptance of this study. The Final Draft Report was discussed and received preliminary approval at a public hearing before the Executive Policy Committee on August 14, 2003. As soon as the Final Draft is accepted, an Executive Summary will be prepared for the Final Report.

Three public meetings were held during the development of the study and extensive public comment was received. The public hearing on August 14 was the first of two public hearings to be held during the approval of this document. After final approval by the Executive Policy Committee, tentatively scheduled for October 2, 2003, the final document will be submitted to the South Dakota Department of Transportation and the Federal Highway Administration.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends that the Public Works Committee approve the attached Eglin Street Corridor Study Final Draft Report.